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The California Mid-State Fair

Heritage Foundation, Inc.

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, November 11, 2015
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 p.m. by Chairman, Daren Friedle
BODs Present:
Dave Belmont, Mike Coon, Joanne Cummings, Debbie Dusi, Brenda Fletcher, Daren Friedle, Tim Hartzell, Patricia Lawrence, Deana Nelson, Hugh Pitts, Elizabeth Schumann, Denise Stornetta.
BODs Absent: 
Susan Beebe 
Members/Guests:
Marnice Callizo, Bob Cummings, Meg Evans, Chuck Fletcher, David Hebard, John Peschong, Michael Torgerson.  
Approval of Agenda:
Dave Belmont made the motion to approve the agenda. Joanne Cummings made the second to the motion which passed unanimously.

Approval of Minutes:
Deana Nelson motioned to approve the minutes from the meeting in November 2015. Brenda Fletcher made the second and the minutes were approved.
Announcements/Introductions/Member Comments:
Chairman Friedle asked the guests to introduce themselves.
Financial Report:
The Balance Sheet and Profit & Loss Statement were distributed to the Board for the period January 1 – November 11, 2015. The Profit & Loss statement showed a net income of $412,652.68. Current Assets on the Balance Sheet as of November 11, 2015 are $1,186,881.85. Mike Coon motioned to approve the Monthly Report as presented. Brenda Fletcher made the second to the motion which passed unanimously. 


Deana Nelson presented a list of checks written since the last Board meeting. Tim Hartzell made the motion to ratify the checks written since the last meeting. Elizabeth Schumann made the second to the motion which passed unanimously.

Board Business
A.         Committee Reports:

1.
Concessions – Dave Belmont indicated that the final numbers are not in yet, but they should be presented to the Concessions Committee next week. Dave also reported that the fair is looking to change concessions on the mid-way, but at this time there are no Requests for Proposals out. Dave will keep the Board informed.

B.         Old Business:
1.
Heritage Foundation Website Development – Deana stated that Alex should be completing some minor changes, and hopefully it will go live next week. Deana demonstrated how the Web Page will work and what it will look like. The new process should be much more user friendly, and have many of the features the membership has been asking for.
C.
New Business
1.
Western Fairs – Brenda Fletcher gave an overview of the event and indicated that no one from the Heritage Foundation Board of Directors attended last year. After some discuss Tim Hartzell made a motion to allocate $750.00 so that Brenda could attend and represent the Heritage Foundation. Dave Belmont made a second to the motion which passed unanimously.

2.
December Meeting – Daren Friedle asked the Board for feedback regarding the December Meeting and/or the Christmas Party. After some discussion Elizabeth Schumann made a motion that the Heritage Foundation Board of Directors not have a December 2015 Meeting nor a Christmas Party. Brenda Fletcher made a second to the motion which passed with one Board member voting nay.
3.
CMSF Update – Vivian Robertson – No Report.
There being no further business, the meeting came to a close at 6:44 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,
Debbie Dusi, Secretary
The next meeting is January 13, 2016
